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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
17 April 2024 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M.Abraham, Knight & Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope & D.Wyndham (Cricket Club) 
 

Minute No.  
PFC 23/ 

67. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr Blogg, Shaikh and D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed) submitted apologies 

68. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST– Cllr Wood declared 

an interest as a member of the Bowls Club and D.Wyndham declared an interest as a member of the 

Cricket Club. 
 

69. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 MARCH 2024 - Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 

 

70. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking. 

71. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that it had been a quiet month.  He has 

removed the moss from under the play equipment, cleared the mud under the zip wire track and trimmed 

back the trees near the zip wire. 
 

72. CLERK’S REPORT  

72.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that the new tennis net, the water heater in the pavilion and the 

new fence panels around the skate park had been fitted.  It was also noted that the Park Warden would 

be reducing his hours to 4 days a week. 

72.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted.  It was agreed that a change to the 

way the grant from the Parish Council is paid would be requested.  Rather than 50% being paid in May, 

a larger proportion is required to cover the higher costs during the summer months.    
 

73. OTHER MATTERS 

73.1. Grounds Maintenance – It was noted that the outgoing contractor did not carry out the final 2 cuts of 

the contract, which were due in March.  Instead the costs were refunded and the new contactor was 

asked to carry out an additional cut. 

73.2. New sign for Ferriby Shed – This item was not discussed and will instead be put on the next agenda. 

73.3. Tennis Courts – Following correspondence from a resident regarding the surface of the tennis courts, 

quotations were reviewed for different methods of cleaning.  It was agreed that the quotations from the 

cleaning companies were too costly and potentially to aggressive for the surface.  It was agreed that 

other options would be considered and discussed at the next meeting. 

73.4. Showers – It was agreed that the Cricket Club would nominate a member who would be responsible 

for the legionella checks being carried out before the start of each home match.  The Clerk will then set 

up the system to be followed. 

73.5. Cricket Club – It was reported that all the fixtures were now listed on the Parish Council website and 

that the changing rooms had been repainted. 

 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.20pm 
Date of next meeting : 8 May 2024 


